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City Council Members,  

 

My wife and I are building a house located in the Woodford neighborhood at 520 Bennington Lane; 

Keller, Texas; 76248 and are scheduled to close on March 28, 2018.  On March 1, 2018, we were notified 

by our builder (Justin Cannaday with Drees Customs Homes) that we are unable to have our wooden 

fence where it was originally planned due to an unforeseen city requirements since our lot sits on a two 

sided corner.  The original location of our fence would have been on top of the retaining wall.  Drees has 

provided us two options to comply with the city’s requirements, and both pose privacy concerns because 

of the elevation and locations of our back windows, back door, and the location of our bedroom (which 

looks out the back door).  Please see the attached pictures that depict these two options and our privacy 

concerns.  The red line closer to the house is our option for a wooden fence and the farther line is for a 

metal fence. 

 

Driving around Keller, we have noticed the following:  

 Two houses in our previous neighborhood, Highland Oaks, are on two sided corner lots and have 

wooden fences.  Additionally, these fences are located closer to the sidewalk than our fence would 

be.  These houses are on 1300 and 1301 Snow Mountain.   

 The other houses on two sided lots in the Woodford neighborhood have fences farther away from 

their windows and porches.  These are not similar to our lot because of the proximity to the back 

of the house to the proposed fence, the elevation, and having a rectangular backyard versus 

squared.   

Please consider approving a variance based on practicality to ensure privacy.  We are proposing for the 

wooden fence to be located in the location we originally planned. It is in the spirit of Section 8.11(B) of the 

Unified Development Code that placing the wooden fence in the originally planned location would prevent 

urban blight, unlike the two proposed options.   

Thank you for your time and consideration, 

Dewayne Gray 
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